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April 15, 2013

TO: Honorable Joseph Pickett, Chair, House Committee on Homeland Security & Public Safety
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: HB1747 by Canales (Relating to a packaging notice for new firearms and firearm

ammunition; imposing a criminal penalty.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Business and Commerce Code to define "firearm" and "package," and
would specify requirements for packaging notices for manufacturers of new firearms and firearm
ammunition that sell or ship into this state. A person who violates the provisions would commit a
misdemeanor offense punishable by a fine not to exceed $250.
 
According to the Office of the Attorney General (OAG), the proposed legislation may result in
new complaints, investigations and cases by the Consumer Protection Division of the OAG;
however, it is anticipated that the increases could be absorbed utilizing current resources.

Local Government Impact

Costs associated with enforcement and prosecution could likely be absorbed within existing
resources; and revenue gain from fines imposed and collected is not anticipated to have a
significant fiscal impact.

Source Agencies: 302 Office of the Attorney General
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